July 3, 2012

Northern District took action at its June 4, 2012 meeting to receive Iglesia Evangelica Encienda una Luz as a congregation in Virginia Mennonite Conference.

I am providing this information to you for Conference Council action.  Below is the specific minute in the June 4, 2012 minutes pertaining to this action.

5. Iglesia Evangelica Encienda una Luz membership in Northern District and Virginia Mennonite Conference.

a. Clyde Kratz, overseer, reviewed the Virginia Mennonite Conference Constitution and By-laws that focus upon the process for a congregation seeking membership. 
b. Armando Sanchez reported on the composition of the congregation and gave witness to their desire to be part of Virginia Mennonite Conference and Northern District.  He reported on his appreciation for Byron Pellecer’s mentorship through IDA.
c. Clyde indicated that he received a letter dated May 6, 2012 indicating the congregational leadership team took an action on May 6, 2012 to request membership in Virginia Mennonite Conference.  The letter indicates that the congregation and its leaders reviewed and committed themselves to the by-laws of VMC, Confession of Faith in Mennonite Perspective, and the by-laws of MC USA.
d. Recommendation:  Northern District Council receives Iglesia Evangelica Encienda una Luz as a member of Virginia Mennonite Conference pending final action by Virginia Mennonite Conference Council and Virginia Mennonite Conference Assembly. Approved.

e. Affirmations were expressed by members of Northern District for the overseer’s work with the process that included working with Armando and Byron.
Let me know if you need anything else,

Clyde

Clyde G. Kratz
D.Min, 2008; Th.M, '00; MDiv '89.
Pastor -Zion Mennonite Church, Broadway, VA 
Overseer - Northern District of Virginia Mennonite Conference
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2564 North Valley Pike

Harrisonburg, VA 22802

(540) 421-4911

May 6, 2012 

Overseer Clyde Kratz,

Northern District

Virginia Mennonite Conference

Dear Clyde,

Greetings in Christ our Lord,

As pastor of Iglesia Enciende una Luz, I am requesting membership of the Virginia Mennonite Conference. Our congregational leadership team took an action of May 6, 2012 to approve this request.

Iglesia Enciende una Luz has reviewed and commit ourselves to the by-laws of Virginia Mennonite Conference, Confession of Faith in Mennonite Perspective, and by-laws of MC USA.

Please receive this letter with out thanks for the process of completing our request for full membership to Virginia Mennonite Conference.

Blessings, 

Armando Sánchez

Iglesia Enciende una Luz

(540) 421-4911

varmenda@bridgewater.edu
May 6th, 2012
Today May 6th, 2012 we certify through this letter that we, the leadership body of Iglesia Enciende una Luz, after having discussed among us and in common agreement, we have taken action to pursuit membership covenant within the Mennonite Conference. 
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